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OLA unit PNLA Representative Academic Division
Name Dana Campbell Garrett Trott

Work or Primary 
Email

dana.campbell@ci.corvallis.or.us gtrott@corban.edu

Overall Goals & 
Responsibilities

1. Represent OLA at PNLA Business Meetings and annual conference. 
2. Serve as liason between OLA and PNLA.
3. Lead selection of state YRCA representative.

ACRL-Oregon seeks to support academic libraries and librarians; to foster 
communication among academic librarians; to promote the development of 
Oregon academic libraries; to sponsor educational programs of interest to 
academic librarians; and to serve as liaison between academic librarians and 
various other academic and library constituencies.

Objectives and 
activities for 
current year

Participate in the discussion of PNLA goal setting and strategies. 1. Fall '09 - Menucha Retreat
2. Create new board position of Legislative Liaison
3. Create a venue to recognize excellence in the Oregon Academic 
4. Community by creating ACRL-OR Award for Excellence
5. Attempt to discover the needs of Oregon academic librarians and meet some of 
those needs. 

Progress on goals 
and objectives

1. PNLA strategies:  in discussion.
2. Current state YRCA Representative:  Rebecca Cohen/Newport.

1. Our Fall '09 Menucha Retreat went very well.  We had a great turn out and we 
discussed some of the implications that technology is having upon the traditional 
catalog/OPAC.  Kristin Antelman from North Carolina State University shared how 
North Carolina State moved from their prior catalog and created their own catalog.  
Tim Daniels from Georgia PINES shared how Georgia has done something similar.  
Terry Reese from our own Oregon State  shared what is happening locally with 
Orbis-Cascade.  We also had three individuals lead a panel discussion regarding 
the impact WorldCat local has had up at UW.  It was a great time of sharing 
thoughts and ideas of what can happen.
2. We created a new position of Legislative Liaison.  Our first position will be 
appointed for 2009-11.  Our intention of creating this position was simply to allow 
us as a board to stay more in touch with what is happening at both the state and 
national level and is impacting higher education.  We feel that this awareness will 
help us function better as a board and allow us
to be more aware of what is happening at the level and thus how we can
better serve Oregon's community of academic librarians.
3. We launched our first ACRL-OR Award for excellence late this summer. 
Had a handful of applications and recognized a great project.
More details on the winner of this award will go out later in August.
4. We launched two surveys this spring: one to individuals who are
members of ACRL-national, live/work in Oregon, but are not members
of ACRL-Oregon; and another one to members of ACRL-Oregon.  The non-
member survey was very eye-opening and brought about some
discussion by the board that will bring about change in what we offer our
membership and how we serve them.  The feedback we got was
incredibly helpful and we hope to take action on it later this fall.

Comments
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Children's Services Division
BJ Toewe
bjtoewe@cityofsalem.net

To provide support and continuing education for Oregon's children's librarians and for support staff who work in children's services.

1.  Hold Stories by the Sea Storytelling Festival
2.  Offer 2008 Performer's Showcase
3. Present Fall Workshop
4. Present Mock Caldecott Workshop
5. Present Summer Reading Program Workshop
6. Offer programs for youth services staff at annual OLA Conference
7. Send representatives to annual CSLP meeting
8. Carry out Amo Leer Project
9. Other projects

1. This was the final year for this tremendously popular program that was developed by Rebecca Cohen; attendance topped all previous years at 4,266. The Festival 
netted a profit of $293.70 for C.S.D.
2. . 71 performers/groups each presented a five minute representative piece highlighting their work during this year s showcase, which was attended by 92 people.  
The showcase netted a profit of $530.90 for C.S.D.
3.  Laurie Danahy, Early Childhood Specialist from the Oregon Department of Education, presented a two hour workshop about  Early Numeracy.   Katie Anderson, 
Oregon State Library Youth Services Consultant, provided updates about various topics.  Several librarians shared successful storytime activities.  64 people attended 
this workshop.
4. Another successful Mock Caldecott workshop attracted 35 school and public librarians and teachers to learn about the best in this year s picture books and 
participate in the process used by the national Caldecott committee.  Multnomah County librarians Nell Colburn and Steven Englefried again provided insightful 
presentations about both the Caldecott process and how to examine and evaluate picture books.
5. For the first year ever, CSD and OYAN collaborated to produce information and presentations for youth services staff about this year s Summer
Reading Program.  Diana Anderson, McMinnville Children s Librarian, presented  Facing the Blank Canvas: Children, Tweens, and Teens   Art 
Development and How to Encourage Creative Expression.   Katie Anderson provided an update on items of statewide interest.  Over 50 librarians and
youth staff attended the workshop, many of whom shared art/craft/program ideas with the audience.
6. CSD programs included:
• The World of Autism   presented by Judy Belk, Ph.D. (audiologist), Sharon Donnelly (pediatric therapist) and Stacy Cayce (parent)
• Graphic Novels for Children   presented by Janet Weber from Tigard Public Library
• Storytime Puppetry for Ones and Twos   presented by Steven Englefried from Multnomah County Library
• Lampman Award Breakfast  - Renea Arnold, Early Childhood Specialist from Multnomah County Library, was honored as this year s Evelyn Sibley 
Lampman Award recipient
• Engaging the 21st Century Reluctant Reader   Co-sponsored by OYAN.  Alan Sitomer, three time winner of the California Teacher of the Year award
was the presenter
• Sing, Sign, and Storytime   presented by Dawn Prochovnic from SmallTalk Learning
7. Krist Obrist, CSD 2008 Summer Reading Program chair, and Esther Moberg, 2009 Summer Reading Program Chair-Elect, attended the three-day
work session to represent the concerns and interests of Oregon children s librarians.
8. David Pauli was hired as ¬°Amo Leer! Grant Coordinator and with committee help, 17 libraries received grants.  As of July, 2009, books were starting
to arrive at participating libraries.
9.Other Projects
During this fiscal year, CSD awarded Dana Campbell a $250 scholarship towards attending ALA Midwinter Conference.  Dana is a member of the Amelia
Bloomer Project committee.  CSD also provided $200 in support of the Letters About Literature program, which is administered by the Oregon Center
for the Book.
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OYAN
Kristin Starnes
krisitn.starnes@ci.corvallis.or.us

1. OYAN is a non-profit, educational and informational organization whose goals are to advocate for excellence in library service for teens, to take a 
proactive role in providing library services to teens, and to provide a network for communication among those who work with teens. General meetings 
are held quarterly and are open to OYAN members and the public. Only members have a vote during these meetings. These meetings are held in a 
variety of locations across the state to allow OYAN members in different geographical areas to attend. In addition, the Executive Board meets annually 
between the summer and fall meetings to plan and prepare for the upcoming year. 
2. General goals of the organization include resource sharing, including program sharing and development, newsletter creation and distribution to 
members, book reviewing and bibliographies, the annual OYAN Book Rave, and communication online through the OYAN listserv and web site. OYAN 
also supports the professional development of its members through sponsoring conference programs, participating in local and regional trainings, and by 
giving financial support through scholarships to help enable members of the organization seek continuing education and conference attendance.

Goals for 2009 include:
1. Sponsorship of an OLA Preconference; co-sponsorship of an OLA annual conference program session; sponsorship of additional program sessions at 
the OLA annual conference.
2. Offer Mock Printz Workshop
3. Award the 3rd Annual OYEA Award.
4. Produce the 2009 OYAN Book Rave and provide an OLA program session with booktalks by OYAN members.
5. Promote division scholarships.

Activities and progress toward 2009 goals:
1. OYAN presented a workshop at the Focus on Children and Young Adults Institute in September 2008. OYAN members Sara Ryan, Susan Smallsreed 
and Kristin Starnes presented an introduction to serving teens in the library focusing on teen brain development, collection development and 
programming, and technology. 
2. OYAN sponsored a successful OLA Preconference entitled  Got Teens? Building Readers & Reaching Out to Teens Today,  presented by Dr. Marc 
Aronson, Sara Ryan, Susan Smallsreed, April Witteveen, and Kristin Starnes.
3. OYAN sponsored the following program sessions at the 2009 OLA Conference:
a.  Teen Volunteer Programs that Work,  presented by Sara Ryan, Natasha Forrester, Traci Glass, Patricia Prisbrey, and Aimee Meuchel.
b.  Express Yourself @ Your Library: Teens, Music, Art,  presented by Dr. Marc Aronson.
c.  Beyond Twilight & Brisingr: Hot New Books for Teens,  presented by Ruth Allen, Mark Richardson, Sue Plaisance, Kristin Starnes, and Heidi Weisel. 
Titles from the current OYAN Book Rave list were booktalked and the paper booklist was distributed.
4. OYAN co-sponsored the following program session at the 2009 OLA Conference with the Children s Services Division (CSD):  Engaging
the 21st C Reluctant Reader,  presented by Alan Sitomer, author and California Teacher of the Year winner.
5. OYAN offered a successful Mock Printz Workshop at Multnomah County Library in January 2009.
6. OYAN awarded the 3rd Annual OYEA Award to Brian Tompkins of the Newberg Public Library.
7. OYAN increased the number of scholarships given. April Witteveen was awarded an OYAN scholarship to attend the 1st YALSA Literature
Symposium. Dana Campbell was awarded an OYAN scholarship to attend ALA Midwinter for her work on the Amelia Bloomer Project. OYAN
awarded a scholarship to Lee Catalano to attend the ALA Annual Conference.
8. OYAN participated in CSD s Spring Summer Reading Workshop.

The membership and executive board of OYAN have been discussing increasing the division s continuing education and professional development 
offerings. Incorporating professional development into one or more of OYAN s quarterly meetings is one of the ongoing goals for 2010.
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Public Library Division Support Staff Division
Robin Beerbower Cathy Zgraggen
rbeerbower@cityofsalem.net cathyz@dpls.us

OLA's Public Library Division (PLD) was established "to promote public 
library service and development, to promote the potential for increasing 
cooperation among public libraries, to represent the interests and concerns 
of public libraries in relation to the Oregon Library Association and the 
Oregon State Library&.  Chapter 13.021 Public Library Division Board 
Bylaws

The Support Staff Divisions goals continue to be inspiring and promoting 
professional growth through networking, conferences, workshops and mentoring. 
SSD recognizes library support staffs need for opportunities promoting awareness 
of library issues as well as practical application of knowledge and skill, both ethical 
and technological.

1. Develop pre-conference and sessions for the 2009 OLA Conference in 
Salem, OR
2. Revise the  Governance  section of the OLA Public Library Standards and 
start the  Technology  standards
3. Revise the PLD by-laws
4. Participate in the HOLA mentoring project at 2009 conference
5. Identify and give out the OLE  award at conference

1. Secure a conference committee to plan the 2010 conference in Salem. 
2. Offer book mending workshops throughout the state. 
3. Continue to promote certification, scholarships and our blog.

1. PLD was the sole sponsor of a pre-conference and four sessions, plus co-
sponsored four sessions at the OLA conference.  The sessions were 
successful but the pre-conference had low attendance, most likely due to 
the economy.  The low attendance resulted in the
main presenter not attending but the substitute presenters and program 
were readily accepted and all attendees were happy with the pre-
conference.
2. Marian Thomas, Deschutes Library, was the 2009 OLE  Award winner. 
3. The PLD banquet at the OLA conferene was was a success with Marc 
Acito providing the evening s entertainment.
4.The Governance standard for the OLA Public Library Standards was 
revised and approved at our annual general meeting in April 2008.  It will 
be presented to the OLA board in August 2009.
5. An ad hoc committee is being formed to work on the Technology 
standards.
6. The PLD by-laws were revised and approved by the membership at the 
OLA business meeting, April 2, 2009.  Over 25 members attended, making 
it one of the most highly attended meetings over the past few years.
7. Todd Dunkelberg, Carol Uhte, Su Ikeda, and Reita Fackerell
served as HOLA mentors for the 2009 OLA conference.  Reita
Fackerell was our representative on the HOLA committee.
8. Over the year the board s enterprise fund increased from $6000
to just over $8000.  
9. Three new Directors-at-Large were elected in July: Ted Smith,
Newport Public Library; Victoria Oglesbee, Multnomah County Library;
and Su Ikeda, Creswell Library (elected for a second term)

1. Created support staff blog 
(http://supportabilityoregonlibrarysupport.blogspot.com)
2. Awarded scholarships for membership, conferences and workshops
3.  Successful conference during difficult economic times
4. Sponsored 2 preconferences (Emotional Intelligence and bookmending) and 1 
session (support staff certification) at OLA Conference
5. Promoting library support staff certification at the OLA and SSD conferences, on 
the SSD blog and offering scholarships
6. Susan Gilmont received the Employee of the Year Award
7. Updated bylaws
8. Complete slate of nominations for the 2009/2010 Executive Committee
9. Secured site for the 2010 conference in Salem
10. Recruited several new Executive Committee members for 2008/2009
11. Started column on SSD web page and blog  Adventures in Library Land.  
12. Established an accessibility fund to ensure access to conferences for disabled 
library workers.
13. Established a scholarship for certification through the generosity of an 
anonymous donor with a $1000 contribution for five $200 awards
14. Retirement of long-time SSD and Executive Committee member Jan
Griffin from Eugene Public Library. Jan was also the recipient of the 2008
Distinguished Service Award. She will be greatly missed.

1. Goals and Activities for 2009-2010
Since the enterprise fund has increased by $2000, the Board is planning two new 
programs for the coming year.  One is to offer two $500 scholarships to PLD 
members in order to attend the Public Library Association Conference in Portland, 
March 23-27.  The other is that an all-day low-cost program for library staff called 
the Technology Petting Zoo to be held at the Tualatin Library on November 13.  
2. Other comments
2008-09 PLD board was made up of the following people:
Chair Robin Beerbower, Salem Public Library
Chair Elect Todd Dunkelberg, Deschutes Public Library System
Past Chair Carol Uhte, Multnomah County Library 
Secretary Steve Skidmore, Siuslaw Public Library District
Director at large 1# Abigail Elder, Multnomah County Library
Director at large 2# Su Ikeda, Lane Library District  
Director at large 3# Reita Fackerell, Seaside Public Library
Director at large 4# Colleen Winters, Forest Grove Library
 
As of August 2009 the Public Library Division has 179 members.



OLA Annual Reports 2008-09
Divisions, Committees, Round Tables, Special Assignments

OLA unit
Name

Work or Primary 
Email

Overall Goals & 
Responsibilities

Objectives and 
activities for 
current year

Progress on goals 
and objectives

Comments

Communications Committee Conference Committee
April Witteveen Robert Hulshof-Schmidt
aprilw@deschuteslibrary.org robert.hulshof-schmidt@state.or.us

Gather items of interest for bi-monthly OLA Hotline; send items to Web 
Manager; post Hotline to OLA Hotline Blog

Plan, coordinate, and operate the 2009 annual OLA conference in Salem

Add committee members; seek new types of info to add to the Hotline 1. Conduct conference with good balance of programs
2. Attendance of 500 - 550
3. Profit to OLA of $35,000 - $40,000

Names were given for potential committee members and were contacted.  
Did not hear back.  Addition of "welcome wagon" entries to Hotline.  I have 
also been pulling relevant items from the ALA press releases I receive.

1. Successfully conducted conference with five preconferences, 50 
programs, keynote, banquets, business lunch and awards lunch
2. Attenance at 513 (including meals only)
3. Profit not yet finalized, but at least $35,400 (may be slightly higher)

Am curious about the future of the Hotline Blog.  Is it effective?  Are there 
large numbers of OLA users who would rather read the Hotline in a blog vs. 
a MemberClicks email? Is its purpose to make OLA activities more available 
to the general public?  If so, where else is the blog being advertised, etc.  

I'm assuming I'll be in this role for another year..?  If so, I wouldn't mind 
discussing with Steph about the possibility of me being the person to also 
send the Hotline through Memberclicks, I'd just need a little training on how 
to do so.

The conference was very successful. We ran a low-paper conference and 
had mostly positive comments on this decision. Most feedback was positive. 
Given the economic circumstances, the attendance and profit were quite 
good.

The 2009 conference chair is working with chairs from 2007, 2008, and 
2011 to create a revised, comprehensive manual for future conferences.
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HAS - MLIS Scholarship Program Committee Intellectual Freedom Committee
Gary Sharp Bob Kingston
gsharp@cclsd.org bob.kingston@pcc.edu

Management of the MLS Scholarship Program (a component of the HAS 
committee).  Chair is the liaison to the OLA Executive Board, HAS 
Committee, Oregon Student Assistance Commission (OLA contracts with 
OSAC to manage the application process), Past Presidents scholarship 
fundraising group, and the OLA Scholarship Selection Committee.

1. To aid development of OLA's position on intellectual freedom, interpret it to the public, 
and act in support of this position. 
2. To inform membership of pending legislation, present recommendations, and tender 
OLA's support of such legislation. 
3. To promote development by libraries of a selection policy. 4. To determine facts in 
cases of public controversy over censorship, develop a statement of OLA's position, and 
present OLA's position to all interested parties. 
5. To develop liaison with other statewide organizations interested in intellectual freedom.

Managed current LSTA grant.  Submitted LSTA grant to fund scholarships 
for the next academic year, 2010-2011.  Attracted 35 scholarship 
applications through extensive publicity statewide and to students & faculty 
at the preferred MLS programs at the University of Washington iSchool, and 
Emporia's SLIM program.  Applications are submitted online to the OSAC; 
chair works with OSAC staff to make sure applicants supply requested 
information & essays, and conform to OLA's scholarship eligibility rules.  
Chair coordinated distribution of copies of 18 eligible applications to the 
Scholarship Selection Committee, which met June 3, 2009 to review 
applications.  12 MLS students were awarded scholarships ranging from 
$590 to $2,000.  Chair completed forms required by te hOSAC to release 
funds to recipients' financial aid offices, after receiving approval from the 
OLA Executive Board on June 5.

1. Update Intellectual Freedom Toolkit

2. Distribute Internet Filtering survey

The long-term goal is improve the quality of library staffs in Oregon 
libraries to improve service library patrons.  The annual objectives in 
planning, writing and submitting the LSTA grants, soliciting scholarship 
application submissions, fundraising at the OLA conference (by the Past 
Presidents Group), and awarding scholarships in June all were completed in 
a timely manner.  

1. During the course of discussing revisions on the Intellectual Freedom Toolkit, 
the committee decided that the current format was inadequate and that the 
information contained in the toolkit would need to be repackaged in order to bring 
it up to date and to make it more useful and accessible to potential users.  Given 
the extensive nature of this undertaking, the committee agreed to make the 
toolkit a top priority for the new term beginning in August of 2009.

2. In October and November 2008, IFC members contacted approximately 122 
public library directors throughout the state and distributed copies of an updated 
Internet Filtering Survey to them via email. Out of that original number, the 
committee received completed questionnaires from 107 respondents. A more 
summary of the survey's main points will be available at the Silver Falls retreat.

The Past Presidents groups did a great job of fundraising at the conference.  
Susan Madden, a vendor from Washington, gave the proceeds from her 
vendor both to the scholarship donation fund, $550.  Donations are 
received monthly from OLA members via OLAWEB's renewal form.  Funds 
raised from those sources are held by OLA as endowment funds for the 
scholarship program.

In July of this year, the SIRS/ProQuest Award Committee of the Intellectual 
Freedom Round Table (IFRT) presented the Intellectual Freedom Committee, the 
Oregon Association of School Libraries Intellectual Freedom Committee, and the 
ACLU of Oregon with the 2009 SIRS/ProQuest State and Regional Achievement 
Award, in recognition of our combined efforts at increasing involvement in and 
awareness of Banned Books Week. The award, given during ALA s Annual 
Conference in Chicago, included a citation and a $1000 honorarium, courtesy of 
SIRS/ProQuest.
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Oregon Authors Committee Publications Committee
Kimberly Willson-St. Clair Diane Sotak
willsons@pdx.edu sotak@up.edu

To gather and publish bibliographic entries for the 2008 for publication as 
well as present two-minute reviews at the OLA Conference. Now, to 
maintain the Oregon Authors website. To maintain the Oregon Authors 
Bibliography 2008 to the present at the Oreg

To coordinate and manage the production of OLA's official journal, the OLA 
Quarterly (OLAQ).

To Maintain the Oregon Authors website and to continue to add 2009 
authors as well as edit entries made by the public and the database in its 
entirety.

1) To produce four issues as scheduled. 
2) To follow-up on full text inclusion in EBSCOhost databases. 

The committee members have been trained regarding how to make entries 
on the website. Marketing the website will be explored in the near future. 
Our session at PLA 2010 will include 2-minute reviews for Oregon and 
Washington authors as well as an overview of the Oregon Authors website.

1) The four OLAQ issues published in this 08-09 year were:
• 15.2 Summer 2009 | President s Conference Issue | Mary Ginnane 
• 15.1 Spring 2009 | Library Catalogs and Other Discovery Tools | Laura 
Zeigen and Janet Crum 
• 4.4 Winter 2008 | Emergency and Disaster Preparedness and Response | 
Shawna Gandy, Kris Kern, Judith Norton, and Alex Toth 
• 14.3 Fall 2008 | Professional Development | Stephanie Miller and Abigail 
Elder 
2) Status of OLA Quarterly full text through commercial providers:
,EBSCOhost Update   Ebsco Publishing is making the OLA Quarterly 
available in the Library, Information Science & Technology Full Text 
database. We supplied them with PDFs for the full run, but they only have 
made 2007 to present available as full text. They are choosing to 
concentrate on recent years first. In Spring 2009 we contacted them and 
encouraged them to provide deeper access for OLAQ and offered to resend 
PDFs if they did not receive them in the FTP upload from Spring 2008. They 
are discussing. No royalty payments received this year.
3) We also discovered that the full text of the OLA Quarterly is
available in the HW Wilson Library Literature & Information Science
Full Text database. Upon contacting their licensing department for
more details, we found that OLA did sign a contract for full text
provision with them in 1998. We were also able to supply them with
PDFs for the issues they were missing, so a full run will be available
in that database. OLA has been receiving royalty payments annually
(in April) from HW Wilson. John McCulley checked and amounts for
last few years have been:
• 2009 - $235.41
• 2008 - $213.98
• 2007 - $231.59

Since the OLA Board has agreed to transfer the remainder fund from 
ORegon Reads to Oregon Authors. The Committee would like to allocate 
some of these funds to marketing the Oregon Authors website.

In this FY we had two issues that cost an additional $500 each. The Fall 
2008 issue exceeded the maximum length but this was known in advance 
and the OLA President and Treasurer were consulted and gave approval to 
go forward. The Spring 2009 issue was unexpectedly long and required 
more time invested by the Designer which resulted in the higher cost. 

In April 2009, the OLA President raised the idea of exploring an online-only 
version of OLAQ starting with the President s Issue. A report about this, 
which included a financial summary of each format option, was presented 
by the Publications Chair at the June OLA Board meeting. The resulting 
discussion was to go ahead and use the Summer issue as a  test . A 
MemberClicks-based survey assessing the membership s opinion on the 
change will go out with the email notification when the issue is available on 
the OLA website. Survey results will be summarized and presented at 
August OLA Board meeting.
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DIGOR Round Table Legal Reference Round Table
Arlene Weible Laura Orr
arlene.weible@state.or.us laura_orr@co.washington.or.us

Promote accessibility and usage of government information in libraries and 
providing continuing education opportunities for librarians in the use of 
government information.

To improve the quality of legal reference service in all types of Oregon 
public libraries, by opening up lines of communication and increasing 
professional interaction between Oregon public law library and non-law 
public library reference staff.

Sponsor continuing education programs related to government information. In this first year of the creation of the Round Table, we plan to:
1) Build the OLA LRRT website to include, not just LRRT information, but 
also links to assist public library reference staff seeking legal reference 
resources.

2) Survey public library reference staff to and create a list of legal reference 
question subject and training priorities.

DIGOR sponsored a program at at the NW ILL conference in Sept 2008, and 
a program on federal statistics in Portland in Nov. 2008. DIGOR also 
sponsored 4 programs at the 2009 OLA conference, and will also provide a 
program at the 2009 NW ILL conference in September.

The Chair and Co-Chair have begun work on the LRRT website, including 
links to Oregon county law libraries and other legal reference resources.  
They will begin planning the survey, i.e. determining goals, drafting 
questions, and deciding on survey software.
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Library Preservation Round Table Technical Services Round Table
Kristen Kern Nancy Black
kernk@pdx.edu nkb@pdx.edu

To facilitate communication among OLA members from all types of libraries 
about the importance of the preservation of library materials and to 
increase the general awareness of preservation activities in libraries. 

To provide support to Technical Services librarians and staff through 
workshops and OLA Programs.

1. To be represented on the Steering Committee for the IMLS Connecting to 
Collections Statewide Preservation Planning Grant. 
2. To plan, organize and present a May Day event to raise awareness of the 
importance of emergency preparedness. 
3. To transition our Round Table communication to Google Groups. 
4. To explore the concept of establishing Round Table chapters to assist 
libraries at the local level with disaster preparedness, response and 
recovery efforts. 
5. To organize and edit an issue of OLA Quarterly devoted to Emergency 
and Disaster Preparedness and Response.
6. To organize and present a Showcase at the OLA Annual conference and 
other library related conferences.
7. To collaborate with other local and regional preservation groups.

TSRT will schedule four workshops in 2009-2010: SCCTP Integrating 
Resources Cataloging Workshop, Dewey Decimal Classification Workshop, 
Library of Congress Workshop and Library of Congress Subject Headings 
Workshop

1. Several members of the LPRT are also members of the Steering 
Committee for the Connecting to Collections grant. 
2. The LPRT presented a MayDay event on May 1, 2009, at Portland State 
University. It will begin planning for next year s May Day event at its 
scheduled meeting in July. 
3. The transition to Google Groups has been accomplished. 
4. LPRT is working on developing the Disaster Response Group (DIRG) 
model found in the Portland Metropolitan area for other regions in the state. 
5. The issue of OLA Quarterly devoted to Emergency and Disaster 
Preparedness and Response was published in Winter, 2008, vol. 14, no. 4.
6. The LPRT presented a Showcase at the OLA 2009 Annual Conference and 
will also present one at the upcoming  2009 Streams of Language, Memory 
& Lifeways National Conference for Tribal Archives, Libraries and Museums.
7.  LPRT co-chair is an emergency preparedness trainer for the Western 
States & Territories Preservation Assistance Service. Workshops have taken 
place in La Grande, Eugene, and Beaverton, and upcoming in Medford.

We have already made the arrangements for the SCCTP Integrating 
Cataloging Workshop,which will be held on August 3-4 2009.  On June 19th 
we had our TSRT Planning Meeting and we have assigned Workshop 
Liaisons for the other three workshops.

LPRT Annual Meeting was held in conjunction with the OLA Annual 
Conference in Salem on  [date] and the following officers were elected for 
2009-2020 :

Kris Kern (Portland State University), Co-Chair
Alex Toth (Pacific University), Co-Chair

Shawna Gandy (Oregon Historical Society), Recorder/Treasurer
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HOLA Project NW Central Liaison
Linda Lybecker Maureen Cole
lindal@ci.hillsboro.or.us maureen.t.cole@ci.eugene.or.us

The primary goal of the HOLA Project is to provide staff from small, rural 
libraries funding to enable them to participate in professional development 
and networking opportunities to get information, resources, and ideas to 
improve their library.

My responsibility is to work with NWCentral as the continuing education 
arm of OLA.

The HOLA Task Force identified 70 libraries that met the requirement of 
serving a population of 10,000 or less.  These libraries were e-mailed and 
mailed the grant description and application for funding to attend the 
annual OLA conference held this year in Salem.  

In this last year, our goals were to increase our presence at regional state 
conferences, i.e. to be the one web site that all conference materials were 
posted to. Another goal was to increase the geographic range of our board. 
Another goal was to improve our web site.

Staff from ten small libraries received grants to cover full expenses to 
attend the OLA annual conference.

We made wonderful progress this year in becoming more of a presence at 
the regional state conferences, particularly Oregon. I contacted conference 
chair, Robert Hulshof-Schmidt early in the planning process. Since the 
conference committee wanted to be as green as possible, encouraging 
conference presenters to pre-post their would-be paper handouts 
eliminated lots of printed and made these materials available earlier and to 
more people. We also had some success in Washington. As far as adding 
more people in a broader geographic range, we were able to do that (I 
think!). One of our biggest successes was launching our newly designed 
web site, made possible through LSTA grant funds and hosted and 
supported at PCC. Its new look has drawn a lot of attention and support.

This is the second year of the grant funded project. This is my last year in this position and I go off the Board in September. I 
want to thank the Board for creating this position-its been lots of fun. 
Without Roberta Richards and the support of PCC, NWCentral would be 
nowhere and OLA has them to thank for the success of this web site. They 
carry the financial burder of this web site, although some grant funds have 
been involved. It makes sense because of the relationship to Portals, 
however, I think that OLA and/or the State Library should consider their 
financial role carefully. Also there are other relationships to explore and the 
next liaison will want to be sure that ongoing exploration of other 
continuing education entities and other regional parties occurs.



OLA Annual Reports 2008-09
Divisions, Committees, Round Tables, Special Assignments

OLA unit
Name

Work or Primary 
Email

Overall Goals & 
Responsibilities

Objectives and 
activities for 
current year

Progress on goals 
and objectives

Comments

Vision 2020 Task Force
Anne-Marie Deitering
anne-marie.deitering@oregonstate.edu

Develop a statement reflecting OLA's vision for 2020.

Qualitative data gathering using the Delphi methodology, Poster session at 
OLA Conference, meetings, 2 day retreat to create a draft statement and 
develop a plan for gathering feedback on that draft.

All projects were started.  The retreat is scheduled for the end of August 
2009.  We have a preliminary report from the Delphi project, and a final 
report to come from the consultant.


